
 

Corpus Christi Catholic Church 
1415 W. Lies Road  Carol Stream, IL 60188   630-483-4673 



Please pray for all those on our prayer list... 

Saturday, August 20  St. Bernard  

5:00 p.m. ╬  John Skvorak by Bill Bowers 

  ╬  Jack Jennings by Jeff Glick  

Sunday, August 21  Twenty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time 

8:30 a.m. ╬  Francis Patricia Boffa by Deacon Andrew & Kathy 

11:00 a.m. ╬  Evangeline Demetriou by Molinaro Family       

12:30 p.m. ╬  Honorata and Wladyslaw Korytkowski         

Mass in Polish SI  Jozefa Oszczepinska birthday blessings 

  SI  Andrez Oles 

  SI  Jozef Oles  

Monday, August 22  The Queenship of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

9:00 a.m.  ╬  Joseph Kroger by Deacon Bill & Patty Thomas 

  ╬  Walter Keife Sr. by Nancy Keefe 

  SI  Pauline Murphy birthday blessings by Mary Warick 

Tuesday, August 23  St. Rose of Lima  

9:00 a.m. SI  Pauline Murphy by Derosena Family  

Wednesday, August 24  St. Bartholomew 

9:00 a.m. ╬  Holy Souls In Purgatory   

Thursday, August 25  St. Louis, St. Joseph Calasanz  

9:00 a.m. SI  Fr. Mark Jurzyk by Mary Warick  

Friday, August 26  Weekday  

9:00 a.m. SI  Sadia Nunez by Crockett Family  

  SI  Fr. Mark Jurzyk by Derosena Family      

Saturday, August 27  St. Monica  

5:00 p.m. ╬  Dave Davey & Tommy Fenton by Fran Fenton 

  ╬  Jack Jennings by Jeff Glick  

Sunday, August 28  Twenty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

8:30 a.m. ╬  Markus Anderson by Aquino Family 

  ╬  Norma Davenport by Deacon Andrew & Kathy Jalove 

  ╬  Joseph Marrs by Toni Meyer  

11:00 a.m. ╬  James Baldwin by Angara Family 

  ╬  Linda DelGallo by Molinaro Family       

12:30 p.m. SI  Wladyslaw Broda for families of Olesiow, Flakow,    

Mass in Polish      Broda, & Gorkow 

Mass Intentions 

Readings for the Week 

Aug 20 Ez 43:1-7ab; Ps 85:9ab, 10-14; Mt 23:1-12 

Aug 21 Twenty-First Sunday in Ordinary Time  
Is 66:18-21; Ps 117:1, 2; Heb 12:5-7, 11-13; Lk 13:22-30  

Aug 22 2 Thes 1:1-5, 11-12; Ps 96:1-5; Mt 23:13-22 

Aug 23 2 Thes 2:1-3a, 14-17; Ps 96:10-13; Mt 23:23-26 

Aug 24 Rv 21:9b-14; Ps 145:10-13, 17-18; Jn 1:45-51 

Aug 25 1 Cor 1:1-9; Ps 145:2-7; Mt 24:42-51 

Aug 26 1 Cor 1:17-25; Ps 33:1-2, 4-5, 10-11; Mt 25:1-13 

Aug 27 1 Cor 1:26-31; Ps 33:12-13, 18-21; Mt 25:14-30 

Aug 28 Twenty-Second Sunday in Ordinary Time  
Sir 3:17-18, 20, 28-29; Ps 68:4-7, 10-11; Heb 12:18-19, 22-
24a; Lk 14:1, 7-14  

Donna Hawko 
Debbie Henke 
Mark Herwaldt 
Pamela Jacobs 
Geoffrey Johnson 
Shawn Jurgensen 
Austin Keating 
Rosemarie Kelly-   
 Cunningham 
Ann Krueger 
Westin LaFever 
Jackie Lower 
Geary Mallek 
Irene Mamica 
Darnell Matesi 
Julius Matonis  
Kevin McKinney 
Larry Miller 
Josephine Miller 
Elida Navarro 
Mary Nekyha  
Michael Novak 
John Numrich 
Bill Ohlhaber 

Joe Ernest Alonto 
Adnan Alonto 
Asuncion Baldwin 
Janay Bell 
Brian Bennett 
Lynn Bierman  
Bill Bowers 
Cathy Brill  
Bud Brown 
Theresa Bull 
Melanie B. 
Terry Cook 
Julie Connolly 
Jeannie Culitan 
Tessa Dante 
Karen Deering  
Lisa Esposto  
Rich Ferdinand 
Betty Funer 
Clarence Groves 
Paula Grueder  
Dr. Dan Haraf 
Louise Harrison 
Larry Hartnett 

Sue Patterson 
Lucy Pope  
Rosa Rodriguez  
Dolores Salerno 
Martin Salerno 
Donna Sanchez  
Marilyn Savegnago 
Christine Scardina 
Russell Schauer 
Amy Sheehan 
Mary Beth Shepardson 
Antonio Sievert  
Alberto Sievert 
Evelyn Simonetta 
Lorraine Standiford 
Arzy Staten 
Kathy Staten 
Bill Staunton 
Robert Strawn 
Vicki Strawn 
Lorenzo Tamburello 
Baby Kyle Templin 
Julie Tkaczuk  
Mike Tkaczuk 
Juanita Torronio 

ROSARY FOR LIFE 

Come pray the Pro-Life Rosary at 
Corpus Christi on Tuesday mornings  in 

the church after the 9:00 am Mass. 

In Loving Remembrance 
 John Kearns, Bart Moccio and 

Stanislaw Worytko, Carol Varco, 
Magdalena Ettorre     

May they Rest in Peace 



My Name is Phil Leonard and my bride Chris and I have been 

parishioners at Corpus Christi since 1992.  We have been 

married 37 years and have three wonderful children and 2 

amazing grandsons.  My faith journey can best be described by 

the Beatles song, The Long and Winding Road. Chris and I were 

both born into the faith and although Chris remained in the 

Catholic Tradition, I veered down the evangelical road in my 

teenage years and then half-heartedly came back to the Church 

in my 20’s.  After we began our family, we felt the need for our 

children to be catechized – to be brought up in the Church.  

Little did I know – God had bigger plans.  Through my children I discovered God was actually calling me 

back to the Church.  I was invited by the Holy Spirit to pray the rosary – to Jesus through Mary. Thus, 

the winding road begins to straighten out. There are so many faith-filled people throughout the history 

of Corpus Christi Church who played a part in my journey to the Diaconate. Fr. Chuck Gemski, the 

founding Pastor, who invited me to be part of a welcoming community of faith-filled people. Deacon 

Tom who invited me into a genuine friendship that deepened my faith and led to my Confirmation at 

the age of 40 in the presence of my Mom and with Chris as my sponsor. Fr. Bob Hoffenkamp who 

invited me to go deeper in my relationship with the Church by heading up the Lend-A-Hand ministry to 

aid the victims of Hurricane Katrina. Mark Herwaldt, our former Youth Ministry Director, who invited 

me to go out into the community to share not only my skills and talents as a handyman but to share 

my faith, witness, and compassion. Fr. Mark who not only continues Corpus Christi’s legacy of a 

welcoming community and outreach, which extends beyond our borders, but also brings the Church’s 

orthodoxy to life within the Mass with passion and faithfulness. Throughout my Diaconate formation, 

Fr. Mark has been gracious in sharing his knowledge and providing opportunities for me to serve the 

Church. Never underestimate the power of a simple invitation to prayer, conversation, friendship, 

compassion, mercy, and kindness …. You never know where the winding road will lead you.   

For me, the winding road leads to the door of St. Raymond’s Cathedral on August 20th, the feast day of 

St. Bernard of Clairvaux, where, by the grace of God, I will be ordained a deacon with Chris as my 

sponsor. I’m so grateful to the Corpus Christi community who has prayed for me and my family 

throughout my formation. I would not be here without you. Please continue to pray for Fr. Mark, Fr. 

Tony, our Deacons, our community, and our Church at large. It is only through prayer that we will 

continue to grow and find peace. I leave you with a quote I recently encountered by St. Bernard that I 

believe will guide me in my Diaconate Ministry – perhaps it will guide you too.  

There are those who seek knowledge for the sake of knowledge;  

that is curiosity. 

There are those who seek knowledge to be known by others;  

that is vanity. 

There are those who seek knowledge in order to serve;  

that is LOVE. 

Congratulations on your Ordination, Deacon Phil! 
Wishing you God’s abundant graces and blessings in your ministry. 

-Fr. Mark, Deacons Tom, Bill and Andrew, staff, and your parish family 



 

 

 

 
Sofia Lech 

Confirmation Coordinator 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Classes begin September 12
th

! 
Registration for Confirmation I & II 

There are only a few weeks before the start of 
the 2022-23 year.  Confirmation classes will be 

held: 
Mondays, 7-8:15pm OR  

Tuesdays, 7-8:15pm 

Classes will begin September 10th.  Handbooks 
will be ready mid-August.   

For questions please contact 
cceducation@sbcglobal.net 

 
 

Confirmation Program 
Our Confirmation program is a two 

year commitment.  We use the 
“Chosen” series from Ascension 

Press.  Students learn about 
God’s many gifts, how to apply 

Christian moral values to everyday life, the fruits 
and the gifts of the Holy Spirit, etc.  The 

program uses a short video with each lesson. 
 
 

Service Projects 
Please watch here for available service 
projects.  Service project information will 

also be emailed to parents. 

RE Calendar 
Catechists’ Meeting – 8/29, 7pm 
RE Kick off – 9/11 after all Masses 
Classes begin – 9/12 
Sacramental meeting – 9/26, 7pm 

 
Catechists Needed 

CLASSES BEGIN IN THREE 
WEEKS AND we are looking for 
adults who are interested in 
sharing their time and faith with 
the youth of the parish.  Requirements include:  
background check and attendance at Protecting 
God’s Children workshop (here or online).  Lesson 
plans are provided.  We are in need of catechists: 

Monday, 3:30pm-Grade 1, Grade 3,  

     Grade 4, Grade 6 

Monday, 4:45pm-Grade 4, Grade 6 

Wednesday, 4:45pm-Grade 2, Grade 3 

Please contact the RE office if you are interested.  
(630) 483-4222 or cceducation@sbcglobal.net. 

 
Time is running short... 

...To register for Religious Education classes.  
Registration is still available at church or on our 

website:  corpuschristicarolstream.org Handbooks 
will be ready in mid-August for those registered for 

the 2022-23 year. 

Classes will begin on September 11th. 
 

 
 

Watch here for more Good Deeds 

HANDBOOKS ARE READY FOR PICK-UP!  ALL REGISTERED FAMILIES CAN PICK UP THEIR 
HANDBOOK OUTSIDE THE RE OFFICE.  THE HANDBOOK INCLUDES CLASS ASSIGNMENT 

AND OTHER IMPORTANT INFORMATION 

mailto:cceducation@sbcglobal.net
mailto:cceducation@sbcglobal.net


 

The St. Vincent de 
Paul Society 

If you are in need of help, please call our 
confidential hotline number: 331-229-9069. 

We welcome new members! 

PRAYER OF THE WEEK 

Twenty-first Sunday in Ordinary Time  

O God, who cause the minds of the faithful 

to unite in a single purpose, 

grant your people to love what you command 

and to desire what you promise, 

that, amid the uncertainties of this world, 

our hearts may be fixed on that place 

where true gladness is found. 

Through our Lord Jesus Christ, your Son, 

who lives and reigns with you 

in the unity of the Holy Spirit, 

God, for ever and ever. Amen  

Catechists Needed! 

A catechist is an individual who gives his/her time and talents to share  

the faith with the children.  We are blessed with many talented volunteers, but we are 

still in need of others! 

Classes for students in grades 1-6 are one hour long.  Classes for students in Confirmation I and II 

are one hour and fifteen minutes long.  Grade 1-6 Classes are held:  Mondays at 3:30pm and 

4:45pm, Tuesdays at 3:30pm and Wednesdays at 4:45pm 

Confirmation I and II classes are held on Sundays at 10am, Mondays at 7pm and Tuesdays at 

7pm.  Training and lesson plans are provided. 

 

Please contact the Religious Education office at (630) 483-4222 or cceducation@sbcglobal.net for 

more information. 

The NATIONAL EUCHARISTIC REVIVAL 
“My Flesh for The Life of The World” began on 

the Solemnity of the Most Holy Body and Blood of 
Christ, June 19th.  

 
 AN EXCITING JOURNEY AHEAD 

Our world is hurting. We all need healing, yet 
many of us are separated from the very source of 

our strength. Jesus Christ invites us to return to the 
source and summit of our faith—his Real Presence 

in the Holy Eucharist. Watch the video: https://
youtu.be/msccW5Vmny8  to learn more about the 
exciting journey ahead and how you can be a part 

of it! Scandal, division, disease, doubt. The Church 
has withstood each of these throughout our very 

human history. But today we confront all of them, 
all at once. Our response in this moment is pivotal. 
Please join us in prayer for the renewal and healing 
of the United States as we answer this historic call 
to revival. For more information click on the link: 

National Eucharistic Revival: A Grassroots 
Response to God’s Invitation 

mailto:cceducation@sbcglobal.net
https://youtu.be/msccW5Vmny8
https://youtu.be/msccW5Vmny8
https://www.eucharisticrevival.org/
https://www.eucharisticrevival.org/


Take a moment after the 8:30 am, 11 am or 12:30 pm 
Mass to enjoy the company of your fellow parishioners 

and friends in our delightful parish garden while partaking 
of some light refreshments.  Thank you to all our hosts! 

   
August 21 - CCW 
August 28 - Music Ministry 
September 4 - Eucharistic Ministers/Liturgical Ministers 
September 11 - RE Kickoff / CCW Ice Cream Social 

Our Lady is calling… 
   for prayer, penance  
             and sacrifice 

 

Please join the Holy Souls Prayer 
Group (formerly Fatima Prayer 

Group) for the Rosary and 
reflections on the messages from 
Fatima on the third Monday of 
each month at 7:30 pm in the 

church. 
If you have questions, or cannot make it in 
person but have Internet access, call Diane 

at 630-200-0745. 

Taking a Vacation? 

Don’t Take a Vacation from Church 

 While traveling, parishioners may log on to 
www.masstimes.org or call 858-207-6277 for the 

location and schedule of Masses throughout the 
USA and other countries. 

Funeral Liturgy Pre-Planning 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
A member of the Corpus Christi 
Bereavement Ministry is willing to meet 
with any parishioners who would like to pre-
plan their Funeral Liturgy. This is a great gift 
of love for yourself and for your family. You 
may have a favorite Scripture passage or 
favorite Hymn that you would like included 
in your Funeral Mass, of which your family 
may be unaware. If you would like to pre-
plan a funeral, please contact the parish 
office at corpuschristicc@sbcglobal.net  
   or 630-483-4673. 

http://www.masstimes.org
mailto:corpuschristicc@sbcglobal.net


Corpus Christi Council of Catholic Women (CCW) Corner 

You may have noticed a QR code (quick 
response) on the back of the pews in the 

church. Now the code is available from our 
bulletin. Just use your camera phone to 

scan the QR code to make an offertory gift 
to Corpus Christi Parish. Thank you! 

SCAN  HERE  TO  MAKE 
YOUR  OFFERTORY  GIFT  

QR Code 

This weekend, August 20, after the 5 PM Mass, CCW and the Knights of Columbus  will co-host the 
reception to honor our newest deacon Phil Leonard at the Parish Garden. Everyone is welcome.  
Then on the following day, CCW will continue the reception as host of Hospitality. 

 

Thank you to all parishioners for the tremendous response to our request for school supplies, 
especially for the much needed backpacks for the children of DuPage County. In addition, CCW sent 
a check in the amount of $190. 

CCW Upcoming Events 

September 1 - CCW Meeting, 6:45 PM in Marian Hall. All registered ladies of the parish are invited 
to attend. 

September 11 - CCW will host the RE (Religious Education) kickoff and Ice Cream Social with 
Karen Mahrenholz and Maryellen Mertz as chairpersons.  CCW Officers Letty Dino, Patricia Srain 
and Josie Caravello will attend the JDCCW Bishop Blanchette Scholarship Luncheon at the Mistwood 
Gold Club in Romeoville along with former CCW President Lynn Bierman, winner of the luncheon 
raffle.  Our group is donating a Picnic Raffle Basket worth more than a $100 to kickoff the 
scholarship fund. 

October 6 - CCW meeting 6:45 PM in Marian Hall. All registered ladies of the parish are invited to 
attend. 

October 16 - Festival of Saints from 11:30 AM to 3 PM.  This is the time when we remember the 
saints who have inspired us with their exemplary lives. We invite everyone to show and tell your 
favorite Saint at the Parish Garden. More details will be provided.  

On the same day, CCW will hold a Bake sale and a 50/50 Raffle to raise funds for its upcoming 
projects.  





paige.krohn@focus.org  

FOCUS: Home - FOCUS  

mailto:paige.krohn@focus.org
https://www.focus.org/


 
Polska Szkoła im. Generała Władysława Sikorskiego w Addison  

           

 ogłasza zapisy na rok szkolny 2022/23 

   
Szkoła oferuje:  
 
• Zajęcia w soboty w godz. 9:00 -12:30 

• Trzy poziomy nauczania: przedszkole, szkoła podstawowa i trzyletnie liceum  

• Katechezę z przygotowaniem do Sakramentów Św.  

• Wykwalifikowaną i doświadczoną kadrę pedagogiczną 

• Kultywowanie polskich tradycji 

• Małe liczebnie klasy i bezpieczną lokalizację 

             

Website:  sikorskischool.org                     E-mail: info@sikorskischool.org  
 

Kontakt: Danuta Polsakiewicz-  630.965.1912        Anna Kekus - 773.537.8884 

Lokalizacja szkoły:  St. Joseph Church                         Adres korespondencyjny:   

                              330 E. Fullerton Ave.                                   P.O. Box 68 

                             Addison, Illinois 60101                                Itasca, Illinois 60143 

Don’t miss Scott Hahn and the St. 
Paul Center in Geneva, IL Go 
deeper into the riches of our 
Catholic faith—register now at 
stpaulcenter.com/geneva One Choice One Life  

https://sikorskischool.org/
mailto:info@sikorskischool.org
https://stpaulcenter.com/geneva/
https://onechoiceonelife.org/




Mary Grotto 
Corpus Christi Catholic Church has a created a new space for devotion to Mary, Mother of Jesus. 

Our Lord. Our Mother statue has been moved into a special Prayer Grotto for Our Mother. 

Parishioners can honor their family or deceased relatives and friends by purchasing a memorial brick in 
the Mary Grotto. Please consider donating an engraved paver for $100 per brick.  Each brick can have up 
to three lines. Maximum 15 characters per line. Spaces and punctuation count as characters. In the 

brick above, Rev. C. Gemskie is 15 characters including the spaces and periods. 



Mass Schedule 
 
Weekends: Saturday     5:00 p.m. 
 Sunday        8:30 a.m., 11:00 a.m. 
                     Mass in Polish at 12:30 p.m. 
 

Weekdays: Monday thru Friday  9:00 a.m. 
Holy Days: 9:00 a.m., 7:00 p.m. day of; no vigil 

Sacraments 

Sacrament of Baptism - Baptisms take place throughout the 
Sundays of every month except during Advent and Lent.  
Parents are expected to attend “Welcome Your Child” 
baptismal preparation workshop offered online. We encourage 
expectant parents to make baptismal arrangements six months 
in advance in order to best accommodate everyone involved. 
Please call the Parish Office to schedule your “Welcome Your 
Child” class, and the date for your child’s Baptism. 
  
Sacrament of Reconciliation - Corpus Christi welcomes you 
to partake in the Sacrament of Reconciliation every Saturday 
from 4:00 p.m. - 4:30 p.m. in the Church, or by contacting 
Father Mark at the Office at 630-483-4673 for an appointment.  
Communal Reconciliation is celebrated seasonally at Advent 
and Lent. 
 
Sacrament of Marriage - Couples considering marriage are 
required to personally contact the pastor, Father Mark, six 
months before planning a wedding date.  Either the bride, 
groom, or their parents must be registered parishioners for at 
least six months before calling to set a date.   

Pastoral Life 

Adult Faith Inquiries (RCIA) - Anyone considering becoming 
a Catholic, or would like more information about the Catholic 
faith, please contact the Parish House Office. 
 
Communion Calls - Communion for shut-ins is available.  
Please call Maria Panopoulos at 630-738-7395 to make 
arrangements. 

Parish Registration and Office Hours 

We would like to extend a warm welcome to all newcomers and 
visitors.  We invite you to come to the Parish House Office to 
register during our office hours which are: 

Summer Parish Office Hours 

Monday, Tuesday & Wednesday:  9:30 am to 3 pm 

Friday:  9:30 am to 1 pm 

Closed on Thursdays 

Parish Offices are closed Saturday and Sunday. 

Consult the bulletin for holiday closings. 
Please call the Parish Office  

(630) 483-4673 with any questions.   

Pastoral Staff 

General Parish Office Phone Number:   630-483-4673 
General Parish Office Fax Number:   630-483-4679 
Pastor  Rev. Mark Jurzyk                          630-483-4673                                 
corpuschristicc@sbcglobal.net 
 

Mary Lou Conroy, Director of Religious Education PK-6th   ext. 104 

Agata Olszakowska, Director of Liturgical Music         ext. 107 
     630-877-8646  

Sofia Lech, Director of Youth Ministry         ext. 101 

Aleeah Aquino, Parish Secretary         ext. 100 

Elizabeth Mazur, Pastoral Associate           ext. 105 

Gina Gallo Bulletin Editor          ext. 100 

Dan Sledz, Finance Director          ext. 108 
 

Parish Staff E-mail addresses: 

Deacon Andrew Jalove — deaconjalove@gmail.com  

Deacon Tom Thiltgen — ccdeacon@sbcglobal.net 

Deacon Bill Thomas — didymus98@yahoo.com 

Mary Lou Conroy, DRE — cceducation@sbcglobal.net 

Aleeah Aquino, Parish Secretary—corpuschristicc@sbcglobal.net 

Sofia Lech, Director of Youth Ministry —corpuschristiccym@gmail.com 

Gina Gallo, Bulletin Editor — ccparishbulletin@gmail.com 

Elizabeth Mazur, Pastoral Associate — ccmission77@gmail.com   

Agata Olszakowska, Director of Liturgical Music — 
ccmusicnote@gmail.com 

Dan Sledz, Finance Director — ccbus@sbcglobal.net 

Parish Mission Statement 
A Community of Christian believers 

Who embrace the Word of God, 
Who proclaim its message to all, 

With a welcoming spirit 
As prayerful and sacramental people 

Empowered by unity, 
Inspired by the Holy Spirit,  

We extend ourselves 
Seeking to recognize the needs of others 

And responding with compassion by  
Gratefully sharing our blessings. 

We gather as 
THE BODY OF CHRIST 

To celebrate and become a source of hope 
And inspiration to all. 

In case of an Emergency... 

Should an emergency arise, please call the General Parish Office Phone 
number and leave a message.  Messages will be checked  

and forwarded to the appropriate person and your  
phone call will be returned. 

Parish Website 

www.corpuschristicarolstream.org 

Parish Address 

   1415 W. Lies Road  
Carol Stream, IL 60188 

St. Vincent de Paul Confidential Assistance: 
331-229-9069 



 
 

Pastor                      Rev. Mark Jurzyk                         483-4673                             corpuschristicc@sbcglobal.net 
 

Chief Stewards 2022 
 

 Commission Chief Steward Phone Email 
    
 Worship Commission Elizabeth Mazur 483-4673 ccmission77@gmail.com  
 Adoration Pauline Murphy 890-5238  
 Art & Environment Denise Palash 297-2898 mandapal@aol.com 
 Extraordinary Ministers Deacon Andrew & Kathy Jalove 415-4853 ccccjalove@gmail.com 
 Guitar Group Debbie Molinaro  tonydebmo@att.net 
 Host Greeters Mike Strawn  293-9440 strawn8@sbcglobal.net  
 Lectors Nancy Parod 408-1431 nancyparod6@gmail.com  
 Sacristans Pat Mamica 372-6747 aatap@aol.com 
  
  
 Finance  Commission 
  Dan Sledz 483-4673 ccbus@sbcglobal.net 
  Brett Gossen 293-0749 bgossen@sbcglobal.net 
  Tony Molinaro  
  
 Faith Formation Commission 
  Elizabeth Mazur 483-4673 ccmission77@gmail.com  
  Mary Lou Conroy 483-4222 cceducation@sbcglobal.net 
    
     
 Sacramental  Formation Rev. Mark Jurzyk 483-4673 corpuschristicc@sbcglobal.net 
  
 Baptism Prep Deacon Tom Thiltgen 483-4673 ccdeacon@sbcglobal.net 
 Marriage Prep. Deacon Bill Thomas        309-4948 didymus98@yahoo.com 
 R.C.I.A. Deacon Tom Thiltgen 483-4673 ccdeacon@sbcglobal.net  
  
 Peace & Social Outreach Commission  
              St. Vincent de Paul Jennifer Hoffman                    331-229-9069      hoffmanfour@comcast.net  
               Ministers of Care Maria Panopoulos 372-1938 mariapanopoulos@yahoo.com 
 Prayer Network Maria Panopoulos 372-1938 mariapanopoulos@yahoo.com 
 Children of Mary Debbie Barnes 788-6382 luvfaithdance@yahoo.com  
 Respect Life Debbie Barnes  luvfaithdance@yahoo.com  
 
 Social Commission Elizabeth Mazur 483-4673 ccmission77@gmail.com 
 C.C.W.  Letty Dino                               312-237-6448  ldino518@gmail.com 
 Hospitality Elizabeth Mazur   483-4673 ccmission77@gmail.com 
 Knights of Columbus Mark Jatczak  263-8377  kofcmark@gmail.com 
  
    

Parish Pastoral Commission  

John Achacoso 

Sara Glas 

Andrew Jalove 

Peter Jankowski 

Mark Jatczak 

Debbie Molinaro** 

Anna Pechous 

Joanne Talbot 

Laura Wiley** 

**Commission Co-Coordinators 

 



Counseling available as an affiliate of the Central DuPage Counseling Center 
507A Thornhill Dr. Carol Stream, IL 60188 ~ Counseling  services are available to our  parishioners.  

You may contact  Jack Berkemeyer at 630.752.9750. 

  
Name  _   ___________  Phone (         )  _________                 
  

  
Address   ______________________________________________ 
 
  
City_______________________                                        Zip Code__________________  
  
                                          
Email_________________________________________________________________ 

If you are  new to the parish or have simply not yet become a registered parishioner kindly complete the information 
below and place it in the donation basket so we may contact you.  Please call the parish office at 630-483-4673 or 

email us at corpuschristicc@sbcglobal.net if you would like more information.  

Remember to check out our parish 
webstore. It’s a great way to buy, 

Graduation or wedding gifts while 
supporting the parish. 


